Keash/Culfadda Newsletter April 14th 2024
 Third Sunday of Easter  Year B
Phone:  Fr. Gabriel Murphy (086)3429686

Notices for Newsletter email:  gmurphy@achonrydiocese.org
Masses from Keash & Culfadda Churches are Live streamed. 

For more information visit our Website:  www.keashparish.ie 
Please note that the Webcam will be in operation in the Sanctuary area and it’s surrounds of both Churches within our parish.
St Kevin’s Church Keash.
Saturday     13th     6.30pm People of the parish.
Friday         19th   10.00am.

Saturday     20th     6.30pm  Tom & Kathleen Dyer and their son Francie, also the deceased 

                                               members of the Lavin family, Coolskeigh.
Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda.

Sunday            14th 10.00am Bartley & Hanora Hannon, Battlefield, also, James & Mary 
                                               McTiernan, Dromahair, and the deceased members of both families.

Monday          15th 10.00am.
Tuesday          16th 10.00am.

Sunday           21st  10.00am People of the parish.
Readers.
Saturday 13th Damien Carty. Sunday 14th Kieran Shannon.
Saturday 20th Mary Dwyer.   Sunday 21st Mary Hannon.

Recent Deaths.

Your prayers are requested for Thomas Goldrick, Cloonloo, Via Boyle, Co Sligo (uncle of Rita McDermott, Larkhill) who died recently. May his soul rest in peace. Amen.
Recent Baptism.

We welcome into the Christian Community Nóe Anthony Wallace, Kilnaharry, who was Baptised recently in Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda. We congratulate his parents Dillon & Atlanta and his sister Maeve Elizabeth and all his family.

’For God allows parents to choose the name by which He Himself will call their child for all eternity.’ Pope Francis
Trocaire Collection.

The Trocaire collection is taken up at this time, please return the Lenten Trocaire monies as soon as possible, so that they can be forwarded to Trocaire. Thank you.
24 Hours of Eucharistic Adoration in Thanksgiving for the Renovation Works carried out on St Kevin’s Church Keash.

The parish pastoral council has designated that 24 Hours of Eucharistic Adoration will take place in St Kevin’s Church Keash in Thanksgiving for the Renovation Works carried out over the past number of years.                                The Adoration will begin on Friday the 26th of April at 6.30pm and continue for the next 24 hours until the 6.30pm Vigil Mass on Saturday April 27th. The Eucharistic Adoration will open and close with Benediction and everyone is invited to be present for the opening and closing.
In order for Eucharistic Adoration to take place for the 24 hour period we need two people to be present praying during each hour, so it will be necessary to have 48 people to keep the rota going. 

During the 24 hour period people can come and go for long or short periods, it is envisaged that every person in the parish will visit the Blessed Sacrament during this time, also please bring your children, if it was only for five minutes to introduce them to Adoration, especially the children who will receive First Holy Communion. 

If you are willing to commit to one hour please let Fr Gabriel know on 086-3429686. 
“I lift up my eyes to the mountains: from where shall come my help? My help shall come from the Lord, who made heaven and earth.” Psalm 121:1-4  “It is good to give thanks to the Lord” Psalm 92: 1
Visitation of Missionary Sisters of the Holy Rosary                              (The Killeshandra Nuns)
Visitation of Sr Mary Gallagher who came from Drumrolla, in our parish who is a Missionary Sister of the Holy Rosary, Sr Mary will address our congregations at both Masses on the weekend of the 27th /28th  of April and we invite everyone to support her appeal for the work she and the order are committed too. Perhaps, we could use this opportunity to give Thanks to God for the works carried out on St Kevin’s Church.
The Congregation of the Missionary Sisters of the Holy Rosary (The Killeshandra Nuns) was founded one hundred years ago in March 1924 by Bishop Joseph Shanahan CSSp to bring the Gospel message to the women of Southern Nigeria. Sisters are presently on mission in Brazil, Cameroon, Ethiopia, Ghana, Kenya, Liberia, Nigeria, South Africa, Sierra Leone, the USA and Zambia. 
Letter from Bishop Paul Dempsey to the people of our Diocese of Achonry.

Dear friends,

On Wednesday last the Papal Nuncio, Archbishop Luis Montemayor, announced significant changes that will be happening in the Dioceses of the Western Province.  Over the past number of years, the reconfiguration of Dioceses has been talked about.  Since coming to Ireland last year, the Papal Nuncio, visited the relevant Dioceses.  During his visit to Achonry on the 22nd of November, he met with priest representatives and several members of the lay faithful who have leadership roles in the Diocese.  Those present were also invited to write to the Nuncio with any other ideas, concerns, insights, they might have.  Wednesday’s announcement of closer links between Achonry and Elphin are the result of these consultations.

However, the changes announced are not essentially about Dioceses or Bishops.  The changes are more importantly about supporting the local parish faith communities.  Parish identity is very important and is what really matters to people.    The bringing together of Dioceses opens up the potential of providing extra resources to support local parish communities that otherwise might not be possible.  The larger Diocesan configuration has greater scope to resource parishes with people who have skills and experience in such areas as youth ministry, pastoral expertise, Safeguarding and Administration.  Having these resources available to people and priests at local level is essential to ensuring our parish communities are well supported in carrying out the mission entrusted to them.

On a personal note, these changes will see me reassigned to the Archdiocese of Dublin, where Pope Francis has asked me to serve as an Auxiliary Bishop.  This has been the cause of mixed emotions for me as I take on a new and challenging role.  However, as a priest and bishop, I am called to a life of service in the Church and must respond to the Lord’s call, wherever that call takes me.  

            I wish to thank the people, priests, religious, staff and deacons of the Diocese for the warm welcome you gave me when I arrived four years ago.  It was a wonderful experience to visit the parishes and meet so many people.  Thank you for your kindness which is deeply appreciated.  Even though the public narrative around Church can be negative, it is important to acknowledge the many positive initiatives happening in the Diocese.  Some examples are the establishment of the Pastoral Leadership Team, the recent development and training of Parish Pastoral Councils, the presence of Finance Committees in every parish, Youth initiatives supported by a Youth Minister, Liturgical Commission celebrations, a new Safeguarding Office, welcoming our priests and seminarians from Ogoja Diocese in Nigeria and many more local parish projects.  All of this is very encouraging!  None of it could happen without the generosity of so many people across the Diocese.  Thank you for your support and dedication.  Your witness has been so encouraging to me in my own life and vocation.  I pray that the seeds sown in recent years will flourish so that the mission and message of Jesus Christ will continue to spread among us.                                                                                                                                                                                                                  As I prepare to depart for Dublin, I ask that you might remember me in your prayers.  Change is not easy and can be somewhat daunting.  Knowing that your support and prayers are with me will be a great strength as I begin the next chapter.  At the recent Chrism Mass in the Cathedral, I quoted from a book called ‘Christianity Rediscovered.’  In it, Fr. Vincent Donovan, a college lecturer, was about to begin a new mission in his life and he quoted one of his students whose words seem apt today: ‘In working with people, do not try to call them back to where they were, and do not try to call them to where you are, as beautiful as that place might seem to you.  You must have the courage to go with them to a place that neither you nor they have been before.’  At this moment the Lord is calling all of us ‘to a place we have never been before.’  May we place our hand in His and have the courage to follow the path he has invited us to follow. 

With prayerful good wishes. Míle buíochas, 
Bishop Paul Dempsey.
